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CALL TO ORDER 

BELMONT SELECT BOARD JOINT MEETING WITH THE BOARD OF HEALTH 

REMOTE MEETING 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2021 

7:00 PM 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Adam Dash. Vice Chair Roy 

Epstein, and Mark Paolillo were present, along with Town Administrator Patrice Garvin, Assistant Town 

Administrator Jon Marshall, Town Counsel George Hall, Town Counsel Brian Maser, DPW Director Jay 

Marcotte, and Director of Health Wesley Chin. 

ACTION BY CONSENT 

COVID Update -Discussion and possible vote on Board of Health recommendations on the amended 

mask mandate and employee vaccine mandate 

Dash said this was a continuation of the September 13, 2021 discussion about whether to amend the 

mask mandate adopted in August 2021 and whether to institute a vaccine mandate. The new mask 

order recommended by the Board of Health proposes a fine against businesses, rather than individuals, 

and adds a mask mandate for common areas of multi-unit buildings. The Board of Health also 

recommends mandated vaccinations for all Town employees. 

Donna David, Chair, called the Board of Health to order with a quorum of members (Julie Lemay, 

Adrienne Allen and Donna David). 

Donna David said the new mask mandate adds an extra layer of enforcement with businesses. It is 

similar to how complaints about food establishments are handled. The Board of Health feels it is the 

responsibility of the owner of the business or manager of the building to enforce the mandate. 

Dash said the main question for the new mandate is who we want to fine. 

Adrienne Allen said the decision about whether the fine should be levied against businesses or 

individuals is still open to discussion. 

Paolillo wanted to make sure that all businesses have been notified of the mask order. Chin said we 

notified anyone who has a business license with the Town. Paolillo thinks we need to put forth a 

process to ensure that signs are posted. Donna David suggested that instead of physically visiting every 

business, the Town could send a second email, and requires businesses to respond. Paolillo thought 

that this would be acceptable. 

Epstein said that he looked at the incidence data from this past week, and the incidence rate is still 

trending downward. He's concerned about constructing an unworkable enforcement mechanism. He 

doesn't think that it is viable for the Board of Health to witness ae violation. 
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